News from the EYFS
 Spring 1 Newsletter for parents and carers of Nursery & Reception children
	Happy New Year to all and thank you for your support in the Autumn Term.  

Our topic for the Spring Term will be ‘Who’s Afraid of the Big Bad Wolf?’ (curriculum overview on the reverse.  The children are already really excited about this topic and hopefully, will be retelling stories to you at home! 

Mrs Hanson will be out on a course, the morning of Tuesday 17th January morning looking at improving Phonics outcomes for children at St John’s.  Miss Semeniuk will be in class with Mrs Knight supporting for some of the session.  

Mrs Birkett-Rothwell will be covering any release time for Mrs Hanson and Miss Ford but we will still be available at the end of the school day.  

RECEPTION TIMETABLE CHANGES
Changes to Reception week mean that PE is now on a Tuesday 
Changing reading books on Tuesday – books will only be changed where there is a parent comment in the reading record.  It is very important that we build good home/school links in the Early Years and throughout school. 
[image: Image result for timetable changes]Learning Logs to be handed in on Wednesday and new homework set each Friday. 
Library books will be changed each Monday.

Lost books will be charged at £5.  Please ensure your child has their book bag in school every day.  




	[image: Image result for Tapestry online journ]Stay & Play - The first Wednesday of the month

Spring 1 Wednesday 1st February 
AN INTRODUCTION TO ‘TAPESTRY’ &  ONLINE LEARNING JOURNEYS 3:30-4:15 

[image: Image result for early mathsclipart]Parents attending will receive log in information which will enable you to access your child’s learning journeys via the APP.  
Please sign up if you would like to attend. 

Spring 2 Wednesday 1st March 
Developing Early Maths  



	Spare clothes

If your child has regular accidents, we ask that you provide spare changes of clothes in a bag which they bring to school each day.  
[image: Image result for spare uniform]We understand that accidents can happen... If you have any spare items of boys underwear, socks and school trousers, please could you donate them to school for ‘extras’ in case of unexpected wetting.  We have very few spare items to change children into because some haven’t been returned when we have sent children home in them.  

Photographs

[image: Image result for Cartoon Camera Clip Art]A few parents have been asking about school photographs and these have been booked into the school diary.  Individual photos are in April and Class photos are booked for June.  Dates will be released nearer the time when the rest of school will be made aware too.  



	Physical Development

Children will explore constructing using a range of small and large scale construction sets

Children will develop their den making skills through exploring methods to create secure canopies/sides

Children will explore aiming to a target to knock down objects
They will also learn to send and recieve through throwing and catching
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[image: Image result for the big bad wolf]
Who’s afraid of the Big Bad Wolf? 

In this topic children will explore traditional tales and their characters. 
	PSED 

What are you afraid of? 
Explore feeling sad, scared. Frightened, worried
What makes us frightened? What can we do if we are scared? 

Feed your good wolf – proverb and meaning feelings

The law of the jungle –Teamwork and collaboration 



	Communication & Language

Children will enjoy a range of stories where the wolf is a main chracter.  They will begin to understand simple character profiles. Was the wolf really all that bad? 

Develop skills using stories, rhymes and poems to encourage listening, concentrating, conversation, vocabulary, asking questions and the following of simple instructions. 

Story scribing with Nursery
[bookmark: _GoBack]Story mapping with Reception 
Ask me a question? Higher order thinking questions on lolly sticks.  Simple sentences for the children to decode 
Is the wolf bad? 
Can the pig fly? 
	
	Maths

Children will recognise numerals and match amounts

Children will subitise to 3, 4, 5 or 6

Children will order numbers to 5, 10 and 20

Children will count in twos

Children will make repeating patterns

Children will recall simple 2D and 3D shapes and talk about their properties using words like side, edge, corner

Children will begin to measure in simple ways

		Literacy
Reading: 
Tell me a story! – limit the book area to a selection of 6 books to know in depth
Promoting handling books carefully and a love of books – display to reflect this idea with visuals for fiction and non-fiction texts, author, and illustrator. Quotes about books and their importance to be displayed in each book area. In the Reception classroom the bookshelf should be colour-coded to link to each genre. 
Storyteller’s chair – book area 
Story theatre – puppets 
Alternative storylines and character portrayal will be explored
Writing 
Adding writing boxes in the construction area linking on with interest shown in designing in Santa’s Workshop.  Draw designs or plans. Adding labels and simple sentences

	
	

	
	

	
	



	EAD 

Small world play – Let’s pretend 
Children can use a variety of puppets and props to retell the stories we are learning/others they know. 

Role play corner set up as the Pigs house.  Masks and character props available.  Theme the home corner.  


Can you make a wolf?
Drawing more complex pictures and including increasing detail

Colour mixing – making pink/grey independently for use with their own pictures
[image: Image result for alice in wonderland]
THE WHOLE SCHOOL WILL TAKE PART IN A WEEK OF ‘ALICE IN WONDERLAND’ THEMED LEARNING 13TH-17TH February

EYFS are having a Mad Hatter’s Tea Party on Thursday 16th Feb to celebrate this! 
Dress up as a character from the story!

	 Understanding the World

UW What is a wolf?

A new home for a wolf! 
Non-fiction texts and photographs – investigate wolves and their habitats

How do you build a wolf-proof house?

RE:
Stories Jesus heard.  Reception will explore stories from the Old Testament 
Joseph 
Noah’s Ark
Jonah and the Whale

We will also be recognising: 
WORLD RELIGION DAY 18th JANUARY
CHINESE NEW YEAR 28th January THE YEAR OF THE ROOSTER


Reception class reminders: 
Please ensure that for Reception children, a PE Kit is available every week TUESDAY 
Reading records must have a comment and be signed before a new book is given
Practise writing key words from memory.  It will help your child with their writing in class. 
Thank you for your continued support , Mrs Hanson and the Early Years team
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